

FRANKLIN LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

Administration Office



360 Cedar Street, P.O. Box 428 • Duncan Falls, OH 43734 • P: 740-674-5203 • F: 740-674-5214 www.franklinlocalschools.org

Kacey Cottrill, Superintendent • Rob Preston, Assistant Superintendent • Scott Paul, Treasurer

Franklin Local School District Board of Education

December 21, 2023

Opening Report

The Franklin Local Board of Education held its regular monthly meeting on Thursday, December 21, 2023 at the Central Office. All members were present.

PUBLIC HEARING:

None

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:

None

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

None

BOARD GOALS:

Clear and Concise Communication Within the Community and School.

Treasurer's Report

The Board approved the Treasurer's financial reports and list of bills paid for November 2023.

The Board waived the reading and approved the minutes from the November 16, 2023 regular meeting.

The Board approved the acceptance of donations for the DFE Special Choir and the PHS Pantry.

Superintendent's Report

RECOMMENDATIONS:

Personnel
Resignations:

The Board approved Troy Dawson's (PHS Principal) resignation due to retirement, effective June 13, 2024.

The Board approved Bev Lucas's (PHS Spanish/American Sign Language Teacher) resignation due to retirement, effective August 31, 2024.

The Board approved Scott Mosebrook's (PHS Assistant Principal) resignation, contingent upon being hired as the PHS Principal.

The Board approved Theresa Gause's (FLCS Principal) resignation, contingent upon being hired as the PHS Assistant Principal.

The Board approved Stephen Michel's (PJHS STEM Teacher and PJHS Math Counts Coach) resignation, effective December 25, 2023 due to getting another job.

Hires:

The Board approved Scott Mosebrook as the new PHS Principal, effective the 2024-2025 school year.

Board of Education Meeting December 21, 2023 News Release Page 2

The Board approved Theresa Gause as the new PHS Assistant Principal, effective the 2024-2025 school year.

The Board approved the transfer of Lindsay Carter from contracted sub bus route (6 hours/day) to Bus #27 (6.25 hours/day), effective January 4, 2024.

The Board approved John Lemin for the contracted sub bus route (6 hours/day), effective January 4, 2024.

The Board approved the following for classified substitute positions, pending satisfactory completion of backgrounds and necessary certifications:

Dakota Rush (bus/van training/driver) Malori Maxwell (secretary)

The Board approved one-year supplemental and pupil activity (extracurricular) contracts for Coaches for the 2023-2024 school year, pending completion of certification, as applicable:

Chad Tom Volunteer Baseball

Coach

Kara Harris Varsity Girls Head

Track Coach

Kris Hayes Varsity Boys Head

Track Coach

Travis Hlad Varsity Assistant

Track Coach

Scott Mosebrook Varsity Assistant

Track Coach

Belinda Mahon Jr. High Track

Coach

Jake McElhaney Jr. High Track

Coach

RECOMMENDATIONS:

The Board approved an MOU with Zane State College for Data Sharing Agreement and for College Credit Plus post-secondary opportunities for students at Philo High School for the 2024-2025 school year.

The Board approved docks days for an employee after all other leave has been exhausted for the 2023-2024 school year.

The Board approved the request from an employee to request the donation of sick days from staff.

The Board approved a contract with the Educational Service Center of Northeast Ohio for educational purposes of a PHS student for the 2023-2024 school year.

The Board approved Paper-and-Pencil format for the Ohio, Grade 3 Tests in English, Language Arts and Mathematics for the 2023-2024 school year.

SUPERINTENDENT OTHER:

Superintendent Kacey Cottrill stated that The January Organizational Board Meeting will be held on January 3, 2024 at 6:30p.m. at the Central Office.

Superintendent Kacey Cottrill thanked Board Members John Coler and Susan Lent for their service to the School District.

Board Member Kyle Trout asked about the Franklin Local Community School and its transition to Philo High School. Superintendent Kacey Cottrill stated that the District will work with the students to get them first choice on scheduling and programing to help match the Community School's programing as close as possible.

OLD BUSINESS: None

Board of Education Meeting December 21, 2023 News Release Page 3

NEW BUSINESS:

Board Member Susan Lent appointed Kyle Trout as President Pro Tem to serve from January 1, 2024 until the new Board President takes office at the 2024 Organizational Meeting, which is set for January 3, 2024 at 6:30p.m.

Board Member Susan Lent gave a Vocational School update.

Board Member John Coler discussed the ACT and the message that the District should be sending concerning taking the ACT and college requirements for the ACT.

Board President Kyle Trout, Superintendent Kacey Cottrill, and Treasurer Scott Paul discussed legislative updates.

Assistant Superintendent Rob Preston discussed the following facility updates:

- Project updates
- · Bus driver updates
- Football turf update
- DFE addition update
- Winter Sports
- Winter grounds/building preparation

OTHER:

The next monthly Board meeting will be held Wednesday, January 3, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the Central Office.